
Northern Boy’s Volleyball Booster Meeting 
February 13, 2017 - Meeting Minutes!

Next Meeting: 
Monday, March 13, 2017, 7:00pm !
In Attendance: 

Gigi Speese 
(president) 

Tabitha Deller 
(secretary) 

Erika Smith 
Dave Hudson 

Debbie Rutter 
Lisa Starner 

John Long 
Terri Hoffler  !

Welcome and Call to Order 
Note made to enter at gym entrance for meetings !
Secretary’s Report 
January 23rd Meeting Minutes Approved !
Treasurer’s Report  
Dave Hudson (2016 treasurer) was in attendance and gave the report. We do not have anyone to 
fill this position yet. We need a 2017 treasurer. Dave can go to the bank with the new treasurer 
and president to make the transition. Balance in the bank is $3,846.14. Change from last meeting 
was $.15 interest. Need to close M&T checking. Will withdraw $100 for cash box for 
concessions for starter cash. Two people need to count money at beginning of each home game 
and then two count at the end. Need to name others on the account for deposits, etc. !
News or Business from Coaches 
Open gyms going well. Boys have been encouraged to recruit more players. Open gyms are 
Tuesdays and Thursdays 3-5:30 in February (at the high school). The first practice of the season 
will be March 6th. PIAA Physical forms due by March 1. First home game is March 31st. !
Can check regular season schedule on Schedule Star at this link. !
Considering change from Mid Penn to York conference. Last meeting to discuss is March 7th. 
Your attendance is important. According to Coach Rutter, this change would be a detriment to the 
Northern Volleyball program and most other athletic teams at our school. !
Coach Bittinger had to step down as JV coach due to Lymes Disease complications. Coach 
Rutter is in the process of finding a head coach and assistant coach for JV. Justin Markle can 
float between Varsity and JV. !
Vacant Positions 
The Vice President and Treasurer positions need to be filled, as well as various subcommittees 
for fund raising. (See below list of all available positions.) !
Programs - John Long 
John has the template. He is making copies of letters (business and personal) to distribute to 
players. Letters in players hands first week of practice. Erika Smith spoke with Brian Schmick 
and we can get the programs printed for free. He is still checking on posters. Erika will find out 
who to submit the document to. Ads are due by March 15th. Programs will go to print March 
22nd. !

http://schedules.schedulestar.com/Northern-HS-MS-Dillsburg-PA/season/01-24-2017/Boys/Varsity/Volleyball/
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Sportswear Sale 
Still finalizing the catalog with Fan Cloth — making sure there is a variety of shirts, stadium 
seats, etc. Shareable link for ordering. $3 - $9 will be made on each item sold. !
Concessions 
Erika Smith has been working diligently on donations since last summer. She gave a full report 
of those who have donated. Coach Rutter is checking with Coke contact and Nabisco contact. 
Time to sign up is active. Link will be sent close to season start. !
Lisa Starner volunteered to help with concessions. !
Fund Raisers 
• Hoss’s Meal Kits — Orders due on March 9th, Delivered on March 16th — Jeff Speese  
• Programs Ads (due March 15th) — John Long 
• Concessions (throughout season) — Erika Smith and Lisa Starner 
• R&K Sub Sale (end of March) — Terri Hoffler 
• Hoss Community Night (Tuesday, April 4) - Erika Smith 
• Car Wash (May 13, 9am-2pm, players arrive at 8:30) — Erika Smith 
• Chick-Fil-A calendars — Tabitha Deller (looking into this for next fall, but decision needs to 

be made at March meeting to place order in time for the calendars) !
Website 
Laura Bissell can update as new information is given !
Senior Night 
Thursday, May 5th vs Dover. Terri Hoffler volunteered to help with this. Someone will need to 
create posters. We can maybe use same contact for printing programs to print posters. Brian 
Schmick is checking on this. Current Seniors: Andrew Smith, Owen Clendaniel, Josh Petersen, 
Matt McClintock, Ian Parzyszek, Trent Morris !
End of the Year Banquet 
Need to form subcommittee. Gigi is in contact with West Shore Free Church (venue) and Carissa 
Morris (last year’s caterer). Possible dates: May 15, 16, 18, 22, 23, 25  !
Dillsburg Banner 
Player Profiles — Cindi Brubaker volunteered to do this !
Volunteer Snapshot -- We are in need of volunteers to fill the following positions. Please email 
northernboysvball@hotmail.com with your first choice. 

• Vice President (needs to be filled prior to the next Booster meeting) 
• Treasurer (needs to be filled prior to the next Booster meeting) 
• Senior Night - Terri Hoffler and ? 
• End of Year Banquet - Gigi Speese (and 2-3 more volunteers)

mailto:northernboysvball@hotmail.com

